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KINGSTEIGNTON TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2 OCTOBER, 2019 IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, RYDON ROAD, KINGSTEIGNTON
Present:  
Deputy Mayor: Councillor B Austen

Councillors: Bovey, Brotherton, Khan, Laws, Peart, Ripping, Scagell, Thorne
PC G Derbyshire

Town Clerk:  Mrs C Lakin
The Deputy Mayor, Cllr Austen, took the chair for this meeting in the absence of Cllr Rollason

Police Report
PC Derbyshire reported that in September there was:
· Criminal Damage 9

· Shop Lifting 3

· Theft from Motor Vehicle 4

· Drink Drive 1

· Burglary 2

· Theft 1

· Possession/Drugs 1

Over the month there have been no outstanding issues in Kingsteignton and Teigngrace.  All parks are still being monitored.  Kingsleigh Park – small group of youths seen using NOS gas by a member of the public.

Neighbourhood Team priorities:  Youth ASB and begging

Newton Abbot:  Arsons enquiries on going.

Questions were asked regarding reported drug dealing in Football Lane and what the police had done about this.  

PC Derbyshire explained that at the present time he is the only Neighbourhood Beat Manager, due to illness and maternity leave and is covering the complete Newton Abbot area when he is on duty.  He said that staffing had been reviewed and hopefully the number of staff will increase by the spring.

Cllr Austen thanked PC Derbyshire for all the Police do and for attending the meeting.

Presentation of Pictorial history of Kingsteignton 

Due to technical problems this will be shown at the November Full Council meeting.

Public Participation
There was no public participation 
County Councillor R Peart’s Report 
Cllr Peart reported a road closure on the A380 on 14 October, 2019 from Eagle Farm to Ware Barton to enable a trial pit on bridge deck.
District Councillor Reports
Councillor B Austen
I attended the Planning Committee at Teignbridge to substitute for our Councillors who were on holiday.  The main item was for a permanent gypsy/travellers site just off the new road through the clay pits in Kingsteignton similar to the facility at Haldon.
I visited the site which is an industrial site at present consisting of several industrial businesses.    All those in business on this  designated  industrial site   to whom I spoke  were against the application with several commenting that it is used at present  and they suffer constantly from break ins and thefts.
The site is 1.5 km. from a bus stop, 1.3 miles from services such as schools, supermarkets, leisure facilities, medical centres, churches etc.   There are no pavements in the immediate area.    The site does not meet sustainability policies, however Policy S22 says that gypsy/traveller sites are exempt from this provision.
A machine for crushing stone is situated on the boundary of the proposed gypsy site which is for 15 permanent residents.     The site will, if the application is passed,   be run by Teign Housing.
I opposed the application on the grounds of noise and loss of industrial facility.  After a long discussion a site visit was agreed.
I have attended some of the workshops being run for new Councillors as they help to update on issues and have been known to inform you of things you had not known.  Teignbridge is taking an active part in climate change issues.

Councillor R Peart 
No report
Councillor D Rollason
No report
Councillor B Thorne

I have attended the Overview and Scrutiny and Full Council meetings.  TDC are looking at things connected with the Climate Emergency and have been speaking about Fur.  They are also looking at the Planning Application for Kingsteignton Medical Centre

The accounts have now been finalised and accepted.
MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, RYDON ROAD, KINGSTEIGNTON ON WEDNESDAY 2 OCTOBER 2019 AT 7.35 pm 
123/19   Apologies

Resolved: Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs Rollason, Dempster, Plummer and Jones
124/19
To receive any declarations of interest

There were no declarations of interest
125/19
Declaration of Acceptance of Officer

Cllr Brotherton read and signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  He will sit on the Community Hall/Recreation Committee.
126/19
 Mayor’s Report

I have been standing in for the Mayor, Cllr Rollason, whilst he has been on annual leave and I have attended a Presentation of Awards at the Bowling Club and attended the Chudleigh and Dawlish Civic Services on his behalf.
127/19 Minutes 
The Deputy Mayor presented the minutes of the meeting held on 4 September, 2019
Resolved:  Minutes adopted

128/19
Clerk’s Report 
I would like to welcome Cllr Brotherton to the Town Council.

· The latest Newsletter and Town Guide are due to be delivered in the next few days.  Councillors all received a copy of these with their Full Council Agendas
· Oakford Lawn has been treated for moles
· A new Laptop has been purchased for use at meetings.  The hard drive on the old laptop had failed.
· Update on Community Speedwatch:  PCSO Debbie McCaffery has informed me that she has sent out the necessary forms to Cllrs Plummer and Bovey, who had expressed an interest in joining the team and she awaits the return of these forms. She confirmed that the residents who live on Broadway Road who had expressed an interest in joining the Speedwatch team have pulled out due to personal reasons.  Training has been completed by Cllrs Rollason, Scagell and Dempster and one member of the public and they are ready to go operational.  PCSO McCaffery also says that Linda Gable has invited them to join them but apparently none of them have so far.  
· Cllr Plummer attended the recent TALC meeting and was speaking with another parish councillor about climate emergency declaration.  This councillor said that it was important that all councils work together to achieve goals and said that there is a group of around 200 people who are called ACT.   This councillor has said that she would be happy to come and speak to us on this matter.  I am trying to arrange this for the November Full Council meeting.
· Work has started on the Ramp and MUGA at Clifford Park and completion is expected around 14 October, 2019
· Work has also started on the installation of CCTV and lighting at Clifford Park and should be completed shortly.
· A thank you letter has been received from Mr John Stacey following his retirement gift from councillors.  With his vouchers he purchased a stone sundial for his garden.
129/19
Minutes
Community Hall Committee:  Cllr Scagell presented the minutes of the meeting held on 11 September, 2019.  Approved

Recreation/Fountain/Footpaths Committee:   Cllr Peart presented the minutes of the meeting held on 11 September, 2019.  Approved

Finance Committee:   Cllr Ripping presented the minutes of the meeting held on 18 September, 2019.  Approved
Works, Services & Planning Committee:  Cllr Peart presented the minutes of the meetings held on 4 & 18 September, 2019.  Approved
109/19
Representative Reports
Kingsteignton School – Cllr Scagell reported that she had received the following information on the new school:
· The school has a huge carpark and will have also have a large grassed area for planting.  Landscaping is being carried out with large specimen trees and shrubs being planted

· There is a wild pond area called the “Goat Pond” which they hope, through local business sponsorship/grants will be turned into a safe learning environment and possibly a community wildlife area (depending on health and safety considerations.

· The school is large with eight classrooms upstairs, a very large staffroom and school library along with storage and break out rooms which will eventually house Key Stage 2 children.

· As well as two stairways to upstairs there is also a lift to provide access for all.

· There is an open plan nursery, which opened in August, 2019.  This is not operated by the school but leased to Humpty Dumpty Childcare, who will manage all areas of nursery provision, preschool and before and after school provision and holiday clubs to provide wrap around care for children including babies

· There are 6 further classrooms to accommodate Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children and at present a mixed Year 3 and 4 class.

· They have chosen to use wild flowers for class names with a yellow theme downstairs and a blue/jade theme upstairs

· The school has a “state of the art” AV system with a massive drop-down electronic screen, large projector and high quality sound projection from speakers

· They produce 80 lunches per day with an additional quota for the nursery children

· At present they have 105 children in school, two new teachers, a teaching assistant, kitchen assistant and two mealtime assistants.

· The school is dementia friendly and aim to ensure that the children learn from a very early age how to keep themselves healthy, physically and mentally.  They visit a local care home regularly and this term are hoping to help the children learn more about local history through working with our more elderly friends

· They had their first Ofsted at the beginning of May and were delighted to receive a judgement of “top end of good”

· They are aiming to start to generate additional funds though the leasing of rooms upstairs in the school for training events, conferences etc.

PCC – Cllr Thorne explained the role of Councillor Advocate to the new councillors. I am trying to have something to focus on as to what the Police do so that I can check whether they are doing what I consider a Police occupation and what they need to do.  I have great respect for all officers and I have visited the Police Station and there is a meeting coming up shortly where they are talking about the operational/strategic level of police.  
Stover Canal Trust - Cllr Bovey said that the last meeting was cancelled due to lack of numbers and is to be held on 9 October, 2019

TALC – Cllr Plummer said that he attended the TALC meeting on 26 September, 2019.  

Mega Booth, the Chief Officer of Highways, Infrastructure, Development and Waste at Devon County Council was the first speaker.  Ms Booth gave an update on household recycling, at 56% TDC is the second highest in Devon, however residual waste contents in black bins from a survey conducted around two years ago contained 22.2% of kitchen waste.  This is something that needs to be addressed to encourage further use of blue kitchen waste bins.
It was reported that 78% of household waste was recycled at the Brunel Road waste and recycling centre.

A382 corridor improvements to include a pedestrian and cycling facility.  Hedgerows will be replaced and woodland replanted with an efficient drainage system.

Ms Booth gave us an update on Highway maintenance and this included repairs to potholes before they meet the safety policy and areas to the highways are now being repaired beyond the original safety defect.

Local communities are going to be consulted on which roads are important to them and what their priorities are.

Lizzie Turner, recycling officer at TDC gave an update on waste and recycling within the district.  There are 62,000 households served by 6 refuge vehicles, 19 recycling vehicles and 5 garden waste vehicles.  Garden waste is recycled here in Kingsteignton.  Food waste is sent to Holsworthy for anaerobic digestion, this is then used for agriculture.  The black bin waste in incinerated in both Plymouth and Exeter.

At the end of the meeting I met a parish councillor and we discussed our recent climate emergency declaration.  She said it was important that we all work together to achieve these goals and she referred to a group of around 200 people who are called ACT.   She mentioned that they have roadshows, conferences and would be happy to come and speak to our Full Council meeting.
Teignbridge Cycling Forum – Cllr Bovey said that he had attended a recent meeting which showed that Kingsteignton have very few linked up cycle routes through the town.  He spoke about the proposed cycleway from the new Redrow Site and the bridge over the River Teign.  The trigger point for the building of the bridge is 100 houses.   
Viridor - Cllr Thorne said that he attended the recent meeting, which was held in the Community Hall.  He said that in two weeks 748 Lorries had visited the Landfill Site and at present there were no smells.  Viridor are to report any breaches of their Licence and the Environment Agency is to visit the site once a year.  Cllr Thorne said that it is important that the site visits are carried out and for us to know how many Lorries visit the site and that the transfer dockets are checked.

Details of how to report smells etc., are as follows, and these are displayed on the Town Council website, and should be included on all Town Council newsletters:

Smells need to be reported direct to the Environment Agency Tel: no: 0800 807 060.  Information to be given:

· Name of site

· Description of site

· Description of smell, time smelt and for how long

· How far from the site you live

· Can it be smelt inside your home

· Weather conditions of a scale of 1-6, 6 being the highest

· What would you actually say the smell was

All the above information needs to be provided to make a legitimate complaint.
131/19
Audit Commission – Completion of Audit 2018/19

The Audit for 2018/19 has been completed:  “on the basis of our review, in our opinion the information in the annual return is in accordance with proper practices and no matters have come to our attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met”

132/19
Climate Emergency

Ms Kate Brown is giving a presentation on Climate Emergency at the beginning of the November Full Council meeting.
Resolved: That the Council listen to the presentation by Ms Brown at the November meeting and following this will discuss the way forward for the Town Council.
133/19
DoItForDeaks – Mosaic

A request has been received from KingsCare for a Mosaic, which was created at a “DoItFor Deaks” Art Workshop for LifeWithArt, to be displayed at The Fountain above the “Happy to Chat” bench.
Resolved: that unfortunately, the Town Council are unable to agree to the Mosaic being displayed at The Fountain, as it could open the gates for other charities to request for similar artwork to be displayed and that KingsCare should find an alternative location for this work.

134/19
Devon Air Ambulance – Official Opening – Wednesday 30 October, 2019

The Official Opening is to take place on Wednesday 30 October, 2019 at the gate onto the Playing Field to be used by DAA at 6.30 pm
Resolved:  

· That Cllr Ron Peart should officially open the DAA landing site at Five Lanes in recognition of the work that he has carried out on this project.

· Invitations should be sent to residents of Meadowcroft Drive that look onto the site; to the Rugby Club; Mrs S Wharf, Headteacher Teign School; PCSO Pike and PC Graham Derbyshire and to the Fire Service and Ambulance Service

· Invitation to be sent to the Press – Mid Devon Advertiser and Herald Express
135/19
Devon Community Resilience Forum – 27 November, 2019

Resolved: That the Clerk attend if possible.  If not for this to be brought back to the next meeting.
136/19
Royal British Legion, Remembrance Parade – Sunday 10 November, 2019

Resolved:  
· That Cllrs Austen, Ripping, Bovey, Peart and Rollason will attend the parade/service

· That Cllr Peart should liaise with the British Legion to purchase large poppies to be displayed along the route to St Michael’s Church and for at The Fountain
137/19
Correspondence

· Letter of thanks received from Mr Stacey for his retirement gift and showing what he had spent the garden vouchers on
· Letter received from Feoffees to say that Cllr Peart had completed his term of office as a Trustee.  As he was happy to continue for a further term of office the Council approved this.
· Cllr Bovey expressed an interest in joining the Works, Services & Planning Committee.  The Clerk will let him know if there is a vacancy on this committee.  After min:  there is one vacancy on this Committee and Cllr Bovey has been advised
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm

Signed:…………………………………………….    Dated:…………………………… 
PAGE  
7

[image: image1.png]